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Pastorõs Message Iôve been doing some work on my family tree, discovering who 

my ancestors were.  It can be exciting work ð something like a detective show.  
It can be sad work, too. 
 

Iôve discovered some ñskeletons in the closetò that would make anyone blush.  I really 
didnôt know what to make of some of the family secrets I learned about.  I didnôt know 
about some of these relatives and I certainly didnôt know about some of the stories 
attached to their tragic lives. 
 

Iôve come to the conclusion that one of my great-grandmothers really didnôt stand a 
chance.  Society decided who she was, and pegged her there for life.  She couldnôt break 
out of that stigma and, even to this day, family in Denmark tell stories about her ð 
despite the fact that her ñcrimesò were committed over a century ago in a society with 
very difference expectations than today.  A very distant cousin told me about the ñfamily 
secretsò after watching my research progress online.  She didnôt know if the Canadian 
branch of the family knew the stories.  She wasnôt sure how I would react.  Ever since she 
told me the news, weôve been trying to piece together the truth about our common 
relative as we sift through the muck of the legends that have developed about her.   
Regardless of the truth, this ancestor will likely always bear the brandings society and 
family placed upon her and it is likely that stories will continue to be told about her ð 
whether the stories are true or not.   
 

Without a doubt, she is stuck ð even 75 years after her death. 
It can be easy to feel stuck. 
Maybe we can feel stuck as congregations as others place expectations upon us and we 
try to break out of those expectations. 
One of the expectations of any congregation is that they will have a worship service in 
their church building each Sunday. 
We donôt do that.   
We move around the three congregations of the South Grey Bruce Lutheran Parish and 
worship wherever we find ourselves. 
Every so often we hear words that remind us how stuck we can get ð ñweôve never done 
it that way before.ò 
 

One way we can break the expectations others have for us as we move together forward 
in unity to find a way for us as a parish is to set aside the notion that we need to do things 
the way weôve always done it.  We can do away with the idea that ñthe othersò need to do 
things ñour wayò in order to become one.  If we each insist on our own way, then there is 
no point in going any further.  Such demands only sow division, and we may as well lock 
the doors and walk away if we demand others do it our way or go their own way. 
We can carry out greater ministry together in Godôs name through Jesus Christ rather 
than trying to go it alone.  We have come farther together in 2018 than ever before.  Letôs 
keep journeying together towards unity in Christ. 
 
Yes, there are going to be growing pains.  That much is inevitable.   
Worship will NOT always be in ñour churchò and we wonôt always sing ñourò favourite 
hymns.   
Holy Communion wonôt always be ñthe way we would have done it.ò   
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Pastorõs Message continued,  
One Sunday weôll come to worship and someone else will be sitting in ñour pew.ò 
But, is it really worth getting all worked up over all this? The Apostle Paul would likely shout out, ñby no means!ò 
Letôs set aside our differences and celebrate our unity in Christ in whose name we gather to worship ð wherever it is we gather to 
worship. 
We donôt need to be stuck.   
We donôt need to do things the way weôve always done them before.   
In Christ we are a new Creation! 
Thanks be to God! 
 
Iôll see you at worship.    Pastor Neil 
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Parish Working Committee Update~courtesy of Glenn Jacques, Chairperson 
 

e A motion from the joint Parish worship committee was made at our parish council meeting on Tuesday, October 16, to 

change the Christmas service schedule.  We will not have a regular service Sunday morning, December 23, but a single Parish 
Christmas Eve service at St Paul Neustadt on December 24 at 7:30 PM. 
 

e In preparation for further merger talks the Parish working group will meet following the October 21st service in Neustadt to 

draft an information letter which will be sent to all parish members. This letter will summarize our efforts so far and also provide our 
vision for the future. It will also outline some of the hurdles we anticipate and the opportunities we dream of.  Please watch for this 
letter and offer your thoughts. 
 

e Connor Tully, a son of the St Paulôs Normanby congregation was awarded the Pastor Paul Langohr Memorial Scholarship 

by the Parish at the Normanby service on Oct 14, 2018.  This scholarship is made possible by annual donations from each Parish 
congregation, but additional gifts from fund raisers or individuals are always welcome and could allow more, or larger awards in the 
future.  
 

e As the Parish and congregational councils meet this fall we will be discussing and making plans towards some form of 

merger. We hope to have a viable motion ready for the 2019 annual meetings. We need input from the people to help with this 
process so please present your ideas to your congregational councils or parish representatives. Written proposal ideas for or 
against would be preferred over verbal. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our worship liturgy is the "Work of the People". 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration and may you be richly blessed in His service! 

 
 

With that in mind, the Worship Committee is updating our 
congregational serversõ rosters and schedules.  Please consider 
sharing your talents and time in any of these areas of service:  Altar 
Guild, Communion Server, Assisting Minister, Greeter, Usher or 
Lector.  Once the lists are completed, training events will be 
arranged.   
 

Contact any one of the following persons to volunteer or inquire-they 
can't wait to hear from you!  Shirley Luedke - St. Paul's, Normanby, 
367-2621;  Ruth Mae Rehkopf - St. Paul, Neustadt, 799-5814; or 
Bruce Dahms - St. Matthew, Mildmay, 367-2510 OR add your name 
to a list such as the one pictured to the right which is posted at St. 
Paulôs Normanby.     
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Event s In & Around The Parish  
 

November Food Drive 
at St. Paul Neustadt 

 

All are welcome to 
contribute to make it a 
parish event. Our food 

drive runs all month long. 

 South Grey Bruce Lutheran  

Parish Confirmation Classes  

        Commence Nov 4 
 
Students in grade 7 & 8 are welcome 
to join this 2-year long opportunity to learn 
about their faith leading to the celebration of Affirmation of 
Baptism in the spring of 2020. Classes will happen 
approximately every other week following our post-worship 
fellowship time and last for 60-90 minutes.  
 

Students should expect to attend worship & fellowship before 
classes begin at 12:30pm. Classes will rotate among the 3 
congregational buildings of the South Grey-Bruce Lutheran 
Parish and happen wherever we are gathered for worship & 
fellowship that day. Students beginning grade 7 in September 
2019 will join the class at that time.  
 
Parents should contact Pastor Neil to let him know of their 
student's intent to be a part of this class. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Make plans to attend the 
 

7th Annual Christmas Concert 
     of The Co-op Choir 
         as they present 

 
ñChristmas in The Countryò 

 

Saturday, December 1, 2018 at 7:30pm 
St. Paulôs Lutheran Church, Normanby Twp. 

Free will offering 
Special Guest:Santa Claus 

 

Hereôs a little something to put one into The Christmas Spirit! 
 

Watch for details for the viewing of 

òChristmas Nativities and Angelsó 
 

St Matthew Lutheran Church Mildmay 
Z Friday, December 7, 2018, 5-9pm 

Z Saturday, December 8, 2018, 10am-7pm & 
Z Sunday, December 9, 2018,12pm-5pm 

 

Enjoy some Christmas goodies and refreshments!!! 
 

We are looking for: 
- people to share their Christmas Nativities, Angels or 
any decorative Xmas décor with us.  Please label well 
with your name on every piece so we can get things 
back to the rightful owners.   
- helpers to work on the above weekend  
- people to bake homemade Christmas goodies 
 
Please drop off your Christmas things on Friday,  
Saturday and Sunday, November 23, 24 & 25, from 9am 
to 7pm. at St. Matthew Mildmay. 
  

For any questions or inquiries contact: Myrtle Winters @ 
519-367-2405, or Marlene Dietz @ 519-367-5359, or 
519-881-7570 or check  
the posters on your  
bulletin boards in each  
of the churches.   
 
Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 11 is Remembrance Day 

Memorial events happen in many towns 
 

Join us in Mildmay, at the Cenotaph, at 1:30 pm 

South Grey Bruce Lutheran Parish, Neustadt, Ontario 

Saturday November 17
th
 at 6pm 

Everyone is welcome to this social event 

We will be having a come and go tea Sunday 
November 25th from 2pm ï 4pm  

at St Paul, Neustadt.  
Please come and join us in the celebration. 

Congratulations to  

Eileen and Willard Rehkopf  

who will be celebrating their 

65th Wedding Anniversary           
November 18th  



Whatôs Been Happening in the Parish 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sophie Kathryn Ann Weber was 
baptized on October 14.  She is the 

daughter of Brittany (nee Lantz) and 

Brandon Weber.  Proud Godparents for 
Sophie are Nathan Lantz and Nathan 

& Carla Weber. Grandparents on 

Momõs side are Steve and Kim Lantz 
and Great Grandparents Ezra & Alice, 

all with roots in Normanby.  
Grandparents on Dadõs side are Paul & 

Kathy Weber and Great Grandparents 

Norm & Marg Weber (Mildmay) and 
Shirley Meagher as well as Ken Reist, 

with roots in Ayton. Sister Sophie 

looked on.  As Pastor Neil said, the 
Lantz and Weber names are 

foundations within our Parish and the 
South Grey Bruce community.  Sophie 

was born on June 4 and she and her 

family live in Ayton.  

May God Bless Sophie. Grandparents 

witness the Baptism of Sophie, Child of 

God. (right) 

Congratulations to Connor Tully, son of Barry 
and Joanne Tully and Grandson of Harry and 
Ruth Bender.  Connor was the recipient of this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ tŀǳƭ [ŀƴƎƻƘǊ aŜƳƻǊƛal Scholarship. 
 
Connor is studying Business Administration at 
Fleming College in Peterborough.  His 
scholarship application included how he 
remembered Pastor Paul as someone who was 
kind, caring and non-judgemental. Connor went 
on to say, ΨHis approach was one whereby he 
was inclusive to all and always seemed 
genuinely interested in the lives and needs of 
others.  In applying for this Scholarship I am 
uncertain as to where my future specifically lies, 
however I know as I pursue my career goals, 
that I woulŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ tŀǎǘƻǊ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƭŜŀŘ ƛƴ 
Ƙƻǿ ƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜŘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦέ  
At this time, Connor is not certain where his 
studies will take him, but he is interested in the 
field of economics. 
 
Connor wishes to thank the parish for the gift 
and for their wishes that God bless him as he 
pursues his studies. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        The newsletter is packed full of information this month.  Next month I will include some of the photos I took 
        of the lovely decorating done for Thanksgiving at St. Matthew. Thanks to everyone who contributed.  Last 
        Sunday Pastor Neilôs message resonated with me.  I have lived in my current home for 20 years and I lived 
        at Moltke for 18. Having turned 53 earlier this week, that leaves 15 years of residence unaccounted for. A 
quick calculation leads me to believe I moved 9 times in those 15 years.  Once we were settled here on the 8th Line of 
Douro, my Mom decided it was time to clean out her house and deliver my unpacked boxes here to me. After one of 
those deliveries, I remember telling Barry that my folks were coming again to visit in a few weeks.  His response was 
something like, óThatôs great, then they can take back some of those boxes they left here the last time they visited.ô  
Yes, I too have been a collector of stuff.  But I do try to purge from time to time. 
At the College we have a Free Market, which I more or less run on a volunteer basis.  My participation in the Free 
Market will be a topic of a sustainability blog this week.  The market is a place where stuff can be dropped off or picked 
up free of charge.  The idea is to keep the stuff out of the landfill.  It is amazing how much stuff moves through the free 
market.  Free markets are starting to pop up and an underlying initiative is to remove the stigma of using other peopleôs 
discarded items.  The idea is somewhat founded in the saying, óone manôs trash is another manôs treasureô.  Show, 
Sell, Share has a Free Market element to it.  So, if you have time on November 3, stop by St. Paulôs Normanby and 

check it out.  Oh, and did I mention, Iôll be there selling sauerkraut.  See you then, or in the December newsletter.   

Valerie Robinson, 2013 Pastor Paul Langohr Scholarship Recipient, is 

studying in Ireland.   
 

Recently I had the chance to connect with Valerie via e-mail and it is truly fascinating to learn 

where her studies are taking her.  Many of you know Valerie and the members of St. Paulõs 

Normanby have watched her grow up in their congregation.  Valerie is the daughter of Sharorn 

and Perry Robinson. 

 

Valerie graduated from the University of Guelph with a  Bachelor of Science Degree in 

Agriculture, having majored in animal science.  She is currently at University College Dublin in 

Dublin, Ireland with Graduate entry in the Veterinary Medicine program.   

 

When I asked Valerie why she chose this program, she responded, òI chose it based off of one of 

my professor's recommendations. He said it was a good school and that the people were very 

friendly. I can now confirm this is true.ó  I asked her if she missed home and she said, ôI miss my 

family and my friends.  I also miss being able to leave the city easily.ó  Valerie has not found any 

Lutheran churches in her area however, she has been attending the Chaplaincy on campus, 

where she can nearly fully participate, although she is not allowed to take communion .  When 

speaking with the Chaplaincy Father, she said he was happy when he found out she was 

Lutheran. Valerie went on to say that he seemed to have a very favourable impression of the 

denomination as a whole and they enjoyed a short discussion on Christian unity. 

 

Valerie finds the social culture in Ireland to be very different.  

Establishments close early in the evening and it seems that most  

people go out  to a pub to socialize several times a week. Valerie will  

remain in Dublin for four years, earning a Doctorate of Veterinary  

Medicine.  Upon graduating she hopes to return to the Grey Bruce  

area and practice large animal medicine. 

 

Congratulations Valerie!!!!  We are all very proud of you. 


